Ref: INF 91492489 Date: 29 November 2018

Contact: Harry Scott

Email: InformationGovernanceTeam@northlincs.gov.uk

01724 297000 Telephone:

COUNCIL

LINCOLNSHIRE

www.northlincs.gov.uk

Becky McIntyre Director of Governance & Partnerships Civic Centre Ashby Road

Scunthorpe North Lincolnshire **DN16 1AB**

Aisha Latif

request-525666-6cfef770@whatdotheyknow.com

INFORMATION DISCLOSURE

Dear Ms Latif

Re: Freedom of Information request

Thank you for your request for information, reference number INF 91492489 received by North Lincolnshire Council 11 October 2018 requesting information as shown:

I have considered your request in detail and can confirm that the council holds the following information:

I would like to know the total Schools Block for schools in your Local Authority, the total High Needs Block and the amount of money transferred from the Schools Block to the High Needs Block or vice versa for 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17, 2017/18 and 2018/19.

	2012/13	2013/14	2014/15	2015/16	2016/17	2017/18	2018/19
DSG (£m)	114.348						
Schools Block (£m)		94.785	95.010	99.010	100.240	101.710	103.363
High Needs Block (£m)		13.719	14.609	14.670	14.890	15.560	15.896
Transfer from schools block to							
high needs (£m)		0.000	0.000	0.000	0.000	0.000	0.500

Please note that in 2012/13 the DSG was not split into blocks and as such the full DSG allocation for this financial year has been provided.

DSG Grant allocation information for further years is publically available for all local authorities via the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/dedicated-schools-grant-dsg-2018-to-2019

If you wish to re-use this information for reasons other than, for example personal use, please see the council's Access to Information Policy for full details of how to request permission to re-use information released in response to a Freedom of Information request.

If you are unhappy about how we have dealt with your request please let me know and I will refer the matter to the council's <u>Information Complaints Policy</u>. Alternatively you can complain using the council's <u>online complaint form</u> on the Contact Us page of the North Lincolnshire Council website.

You also have the right to appeal directly to the <u>Information Commissioner's Office (ICO)</u>, although please note the ICO usually expect the council to have investigated your concerns first.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team North Lincolnshire Council